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     By now, you know the 43rd Annual Arts Festival is 

coming up quickly ï March 10-12 at Goodyear.  If 

you are a member and have two hours you can        

devote to helping, please go the website, 

www.jekyllartsassociation.org and look at the Sign Up 

Genius link on the left column.  Click on that, look at 

the Festival tab and find a way you can help us for a 

few hourséeven if you are not entering anything!  If 

you ARE entering any items, you will be asked to give 

two volunteer hours.   
 

     Remember, too, that this year you must pick up 

your entries at the end of the Festival in the Goodyear 

kitchen.  You can take them with you Sunday after-

noon, but in any case, no later than Monday at noon.  

If you are not able to be there Sunday, you can pick 

them up in the Kitchen only between the hours of 9:00 

and noon on March 13.  The entry agreement you re-

viewed before entering, says any entries not picked up 

by noon, March 13 will become the property of JIAA.  

Soéif you cannot make either time, please make ar-

rangements with a friend to pick up your item(s).  This 

applies to the Sales Shop as well as the juried art. 
 

     Those entries awarded a 1st, 2nd or 3rd place ribbon 

will continue to be displayed at Goodyear for the re-

mainder of March. 
 

     The schedule is tight this yearé immediately fol-

lowing the Festival, there will be a flurry of activity 

and Goodyear will be closed the week of the           

13th  of March for our semi-annual gallery painting.  

Goodyear will not be open that weekéso you can 

have a week off to catch your breath!  March 17, the 

locks on the Goodyear doors will be changed (so if 
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     Dues for the 2017/2018 membership year are due Starting April 1st.  Your dues can be paid on-line with a 

credit card or your PayPal account, you can send a check to the JIAA PO Box (#13201, JI) or stop in at Good-

year to renew your membership.  Regardless of which method you choose, please check that your information 

in the JIAA member database is correct.  This is easy to do if youôre renewing your dues on line because the 

first thing that happens is a screen pops up with your information and you are asked to check it and edit it if 

necessary.  If you are mailing in your dues or stopping by Goodyear to pay them, you should fill out a mem-

bership form so that we can verify the information we have on file. The membership form is available either 

on the JIAA website or at Goodyear. 

you have one, your key will not work) as we hang 

our next big event ï the Birds of Jekyll Island:  Orig-

inal Works by Athos Menaboni exhibit.  Starting 

March 19, we will have extended hours 9:00 a.m. ï 

5:00 p.m. every day until the end of March.  Those 

will be the only hours during which you can be in 

Goodyear.  A security team will unlock the doors in 

the morning and relock them at night.  The lockbox 

will be empty and no key will be available.   
 

     Then, on March 19, the Menaboni exhibit will 

open with a gala public opening on Sunday after-

noon.  We are thrilled to have this once in a lifetime 

exhibit at Goodyear.  The previous time we had an 

exhibit of Menaboni paintings (1974 and 1976) more 

than 1,000 people visited JIAA to see itéin THREE 

DAYS!   
 

     Thanks to the Menaboni Exhibit Team ï Mary 

Stock, Chair; Linda Wunder, Adele OôKeefe, Fred 

Powell, Donna Stillinger, David Peterson, Craig  

Patterson, Bonnie Rabert, LuAnna Dickey, Nan  

Phillips, Betty Smith, Joan Samuelson and myself.  

Great job and we are looking forward to a very suc-

cessful show!  If you were at the Feb. 14 program 

which Mary Stock presented at Mistletoe Cottage, 

you have a much better understanding of Jekyll Is-

land Arts Associationôs connection to Athos Mena-

boni.  Thanks also to Bruce Piatek, JIA Director of 

Historic Resources and his staff for enabling our use 

of Mistletoe for two very special 50th Anniversary 

programs. 
 

     March is our busiest month in our 50th Anniver-

sary Yearé hope to see you at every event this 

month! 

http://www.jekyllartsassociation.org
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NOTICE TO JEKYLL ISLAND ARTS ASSOCIATION STUDENTS 

ARTS FESTIVAL 

March 10, 11 and 12, 2017 
 

Are you a JIAA student? Are you now taking - or perhaps did take last Fall or earlier this Winter - a class in 

painting or photography or weaving or knitting or making beautiful buttons or zentangle - or even fly casting? 

- any of the displayable arts. And here is a special note for writing students: please come and sign up on 

Wednesday or Thursday either to read your poetry or display it during the Festival. 
 

We need you all!! 
 

PLEASE COME SHOW OFF YOUR WORK! 
 

Bring your art to the Classes Demonstrations Tent at the Art Festival on the Goodyear Cottage grounds, Jekyll 

Island. We will be waiting for you on Wednesday and Thursday March 8 and 9 from 10 a.m. until 3 p.m. ï to 

sign in, place, hang or display your work with a brief description (artistôs name, art category, class name and 

instructor, work title, if any). These student items are not juried and are primarily to show off a little. You can 

sell an item if you wish; you need your JIAA member number and a clearly marked price.  
 

Many students have already decided to join the Tent. Some of the rag rug weaving students will display; pine 

needle basket students will work as you observe. And there are many more demonstrations occurring all dur-

ing the Festival. 
 

Questions: Sonja email sondap@bellsouth.net 

 

 To All Jekyll Residents 
 

Jekyll Island Lions have begun work on the 2018-2019 Jekyll Phone Directory. Our goal is to have the  

residential listings updated by 15 Oct. If a change to your current directory listing is needed or you are a 

 new resident and need your information added, please send an email to Peter and Cathy Dillon at  
dillontwosome@yahoo.com. Be sure to review both sections...the listing by last name and the listing by street. A 

home and cell number can be included. If you want your telephone number to be unlisted, please let us know. 

You will be seeing and hearing about this project in various venues over the spring and summer to ensure wid-

est dissemination. If we don't hear from you, our assumption will be that your listing is correct. 

Liz Smith with her rag rug.  

Pam Einboden (right) along with her class of rag rug  

weavers displaying their work 
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ITôS FESTIVAL TIME 
 

 

Wow!  The winter is flying by and the festival is just around the corner.  Be-

fore we know it weôll be getting the gallery ready to fill with wonderful art-

work and setting up tents to sell fabulous one-of-a-kind items you wonôt find 

anywhere else. 

 

 

The on-line registration is going great again this year.  Forty-four members 

have already used the on-line registration, found on their member only home-

page, to enter 122 items for the show.  On registration day, they will breeze 

through the entry process.  If you would like to pre-register, but are not sure 

how to register on-line, Lynn Herbert will be stationed at Goodyear Cottage, 

with her computer, to show you how it works and register your artwork. The 

dates are Tuesday, February 28, and Thursday, March 2, from 10am to 

12 noon.  Please donôt bring your artwork until Registration day Tuesday, 

March 7, between 10 am and 4 pm. 

 

 

The Festival Sales tent will be bigger and better than ever!  Bring your sales 

items on Tuesday, March 7, or Wednesday, March 8, between 9am and 4 

pm both days. 

 

 

Also, Donôt forget to volunteer, particularly if you have already pre-registered 

your artwork.  If you would like to register to help set up or take down the fes-

tival, use this link:   

http://www.signupgenius.com/tabs/33771DE05A7CEEDC17-jiaaactivities 

 

 

If you would like to sign up to work during the festival, use this link: 

http://www.signupgenius.com/tabs/33771DE05A7CEEDC17-goodyear  

 

See you at the festival! 
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CŜǎǝǾŀƭ .ŀƪŜǊǎ 
5ŜōƻǊŀƘ tŀǧŜǊǎƻƴ 

 

To all the festival bakers: You may begin delivering your goodies first thing the morning of March 

10th, 11th and 12th . They don't have to be packaged or priced. The first work shift starts at 8:00 

and will do the pricing and packaging for you. We thank you all, bakers and workers, for all your 

efforts.  

 

 

UPCOMING JIAA PRESENTATIONS 
  

APRIL 11TH - A presentation by the JIAA Pottery guild 
  

MAY 9TH - óGet Warped  With the Weaving Guildô 
A presentation by the JIAA Weavers 

 
YOU WILL NOT WANT TO MISS THESE TWO WONDERFUL PRESENTATIONS...YOU WILL 
BE AMAZED OVER AND OVER AGAIN WITH ALL OF THE TALENT THAT EXISTS  IN OUR     
MEMBERSHIP - SO SAVE THE DATES!!  MORE DETAILED INFORMATION TO FOLLOW   
VERY SOON    
 
THE MONTH OF MARCH WILL KEEP EVERYONE BUSY.  ENJOY THE JIAA FESTIVAL 
AND MENABONI EXHIBIT 
 
SUSIE CORBETT 

 

CǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ DƻƻŘȅŜŀǊ {ƘƻǇ 
5ŜōƻǊŀƘ tŀǧŜǊǎƻƴ  

 
The regular shop will be closed for the duration of the Arts Festival and will not       

reopen until April 1st.  Please do not bring in anything before April 1st.  With the    

festival, painting of the gallery, and a major exhibit, we will simply not be able to      

accommodate any influx of artwork before April 1st.  

Thank you. 
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As part of the celebration of itôs 50th anniversary, the Jekyll Island Arts Association, Inc. is reacquainting itself 

with an old friend.  Athos Menaboni, though Italian born, lived  and worked in and around Atlanta for over 60 

years.  From March 19th through 31st, the Association is excited to present an exhibit, 
 

BIRDS OF JEKYLL ISLAND:  ORIGINAL WORKS BY ATHOS MENABONI. 
 

Menaboni (1895-1990) is considered by many as one of the worldôs fin-

est painters of bird life and acclaimed by art lovers and bird lovers alike.  

His and his wife Saraôs lives and work were a love affair, not just with 

his art, but with the birds and other creatures who inhabited it.  They also 

inhabited their home.  Birds sat on eggs in a basket threaded to the chan-

delier.  A coot roosted on the shower rod and a screech owl perched on 

the corner of the easel.  Rescued little squirrels cuddled under the desk.  

When asked if all this nature didnôt ñstreakò the furniture, Sara replied 

that furniture could be cleaned.  The implication was that nothing else 

could replace the joy. 
 

All this closeness helped Athos intimately know his subjects.  He devel-

oped techniques which allowed him to layer his oil colors thinly and in 

fine detail.  Feathers are almost luminous.  The down peeking from un-

derneath is just waiting to be ruffled by the slightest passing breeze.  

Athos believed that like us every bird has an individual face.  Placed in their native foliage, usually paired with 

their mates, his beloved friends are brought to life for us. 
 

Classically trained in art growing up in coastal Tuscany, Menaboni immigrated to America following arduous 

service in World War I.  To support himself, he painted church candles and religious art.  He later became 

sought after as a muralist and his work graces the walls and ceilings of many of Georgiaôs finest homes and 

other buildings.  He and Sara spent several months on Sapelo Island while he created the whimsical works that 

fill the R.J. Reynolds South End mansion. 
 

During the late depression years, when mural work was scarce, Athos started experimenting for his own pleas-

ure with his first love ï the birds.  The first piece, a cardinal, was immediately snatched off the wall of his 

home by a decorator friend and placed in the home of Mr. and Mrs. Hartwell Boyd of Saint Simons Island. 
 

Sara later sent a portfolio of Athosô work to her sister-in -law in New York which resulted in almost immedi-

ate exhibitions at noted galleries and organizations in New York City.  The works 

then went on to Boston.  The rest is history.   
 

Menaboniôs most devoted sponsors included Robert Woodruff, long-time leader 

of Coca-Cola for whom Athos created an original Christmas card featuring a dif-

ferent bird found on the Woodruff retreat in south Georgia for 41 years in a row.  

Members of the Calloway family also became good friends and sponsors and both 

Athosô and Saraôs estates were willed to Callaway Gardens upon their deaths. 
 

In 1974, two residents of Jekyll Island who were also friends and neighbors of the 

Menabonis arranged for an exhibit of Menaboni originals at Goodyear Cottage, 

the then new and newly restored home of the Jekyll Island Arts Association.  The 

Menabonis spent a week on the island being met and feted as over 1000 visitors  
/ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ƻƴ ǇŀƎŜ фΦΦΦ 

 

 


